
Hon’ble Governor of Assam reviews the activities and the infrastructural development projects 

of Sri Sri Aniruddhadeva Sports University, Chabua 

 

The Hon’ble Governor of Assam and Chancellor of Sri Sri Aniruddhadeva Sports University, 

Chabua Sjt. Lakshman Prasad Acharya held a review meeting at the Conference Hall of Circuit House, 

Dibrugarh on 7th January 2025. The Hon’ble Governor reviewed the status of the various activities of 

the University and assessed the progress of the infrastructural development projects of the University. 

The Vice Chancellor of Sri Sri Aniruddhadeva Sports University Professor J.P. Verma gave a 

presentation highlighting the objectives, vision and the various activities undertaken by the University. 

He also emphasized on the immediate requirement of the University in terms of Faculty, Non-teaching 

Staff and infrastructure. The Hon’ble Governor appreciates the University for carrying out the academic 

activities of the University in spite of various hurdles. He directed the concerned departmental heads to 

expedite the process for speedy completion of the infrastructural development projects within the 

stipulated time for the benefit of all the stakeholders of the University. The Hon’ble Governor also 

instructed the departmental heads to submit the monthly progress reports of the projects so that needful 

action may be taken. 

At the start of the review meeting, the Hon’ble Governor was felicitated by the Vice Chancellor 

of Sri Sri Aniruddhadeva Sports University with a phulam gamosa, cheleng sadar, sarai and a bouquet 

of flowers. The meeting was attended by the District Commissioner of Dibrugarh District Shri Bikram 

Kairi, Superintendent of Police of Dibrugarh District Shri V.V. Rakesh Reddy, the Registrar of Sri Sri 

Aniruddhadeva Sports University Shri Pankaj Borthakur, the Controller of Examinations Shri Arinjit 

Hazarika, Faculty members and staff of the University. The Joint Secretary to the Hon’ble Governor 

Shri Bidit Kumar Das, the Superintending Engineer of PWD (Building), Dibrugarh Shri Rajkumar 

Chetry and Ms. Sami Saikia, Dibrugarh District Sports Officer also attended the review meeting.  

The Hon’ble Governor also directed the Registrar of Sri Sri Aniruddhadeva Sports University 

to coordinate with the Dibrugarh District administration and Raj Bhavan regarding the progress of the 

infrastructural development projects of the University.       

 

      


